
Monday May 11, 2020 

Belle Plaine Community Center 

07:00 pm 

At 7:00 pm Alvin Bartz called to order the May 2020 monthly board meeting, 
present for roll call was Harold Polzin, Dennis Thornton, Kristine Vomastic Clerk 
and Kay Kristof Treasurer. 

4 Citizens Present 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

Dick Hesse talked about questions he has been receiving concerning the ATV/UTV 
roads people can now ride on. The remining signs should be up soon. 

CLERKS REPORT 

The Clerk read the minutes from the March 09,2020 meeting, Dennis Thornton 
made a motion to approve the minutes as read, seconded by Harold Polzin, all in 
favor, none opposed motion carried. There were no minutes for April due to the 
pandemic and stay at home order in April. The Clerk read a letter from the Tavern 
League asking towns to considers lowering the cost for liquor and beer license 
renewal costs, since Belle Plaine’s are already very low we have decided to leave 
them as is. 

AGENDA  

The town board signed a ordinance to approve a retention schedule for Belle 
Plaine, we will follow what the state has put in place and use theirs for the guild 
lines of what should be kept and how long.  

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Alvin stated we will be receiving a certified survey map for Lynn White, he said 
once he receives it, he will sign off on it. 

Harold will take boat launch season passes to Mickster’s. 

The Clerk sent letters to property owners requesting them to clean up their 
property, we will follow up on them next month. 



Dick Hesse will talk to the owners of Little House Portables a portable potty 
business to compare the prices to who we are using now. This will be put on the 
agenda next month. 

We talked about the census that is being done on at this time. Dennis will post 
something on the web site to encourage citizens to participate. 

 SUPERVISOR REPORT 

Dennis Thornton talked about the grant that we received recently and how we 
will need to track all expenses and hours that volunteers will be working. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Kay Kristof gave the Treasurer’s report, before going over her numbers she 
updated the board on some number changes on the 2019 annual report. The April 
and May bills were gone over, a motion was made by Harold Polzin to accept the 
report as presented. Seconded by Dennis Thornton, all three in favor, none 
opposed, motion carried. 

A motion was made by Harold Polzin to adjourn, seconded by Dennis Thornton, all 
in favor none opposed, motion carried. 

Adjourned at 8:20 pm 

Kristine Vomastic Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


